BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

     Tuesday,, April 6, 2009
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Eric A. Walker, opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Eric A. Walker , Vice Chairman  Jill G. Sullivan, Selectman Robert E. Mazow, Anthony A. Scibelli , Matthew W. Strauss, and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion: 
Mr. Rob Begin and Commodore Scott McBurney of the Swampscott Yacht club updated the Board on their plans for a King of Clubs Regatta to be held on Saturday, July 24, 2010 which includes the Nahant Dory Club and the Lynn Yacht Club.  The Swampscott Yacht Club will return to a Board meeting with the appropriate paperwork for a one day liquor license and entertainment license, 
Mr. Paul Levenson spoke on behalf of his wife, Sheryl Levenson a Town Employee, regarding the removal of procurement service to the City of Salem.
 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open the 2010 Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board discussed Article 7regarding Civil Service for the Fire Chief and Police Chief positions. 

All members of the Board agreed to using an Assessment center in future hiring processes. 

Selectman Walker spoke on his position to keep the civil service piece in Article 7 of the 2010 Town Warrant.

Selectman Strauss and Selectman Mazow spoke on their position of removing the civil service piece from Article 7 of the 2010 Town Warrant.

A motion was made by Selectman Strauss to remove Article 7 in its entirety seconded by Selectman Sullivan. Selectman Walker and Selectman Scibelli oppose the motion. Motion passes 3 to 2. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to close the 2010 Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve the 2010 Town Warrant seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve meeting minutes with changes to the continued public hearing section regarding Selectman Scibelli not being in attendance seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a Common Victuallers license to Allo Allo Café, 242 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Sullivan.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve the Intermunicipal Agreement with the City of Salem for procurement services seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve the following meeting dates for the Board of Selectman on May 3, 2010, May 4, 2010 , May 11, 2010, May 25, 2010, June 8,2010 and June 22, 2010 , seconded by Selectman Mazow.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $7,788.00 for services through February 28, 2010, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
Appointment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Christopher DiPietro, 63 The Greenway, Swampscott, Mass to the Reserve Firefighters list of the Swampscott Fire Department pending a required passing of physical, medical exam and psychological exam which will be his appointed date seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
Old & New Business: 
· N/A
Town Administrator’s Report: 
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following topics:

· Update on the status of TIPS certification regarding the Town’s liquor licenses. 
· Update on the Swampscott Yacht Club construction of a deck. 
Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Strauss thanked Selectman Scibelli for his service to the Board and informed him that he has respected his opinions on issues and he would be missed. 
Selectman Mazow informed Selectman Scibelli he would be missed. Selectman Mazow suggested that parents talk to their children and keep themselves informed of their kid’s activities on face book and their texting in regards to the bullying that seems to be going on in every community. . 

Selectman Sullivan reminded the community of an upcoming event to be held on April 16, 2010, at the Hawthorne by the Sea Restaurant put on by the Swampscott Rotary to support the Troops. Selectman Sullivan thanked Selectman Walker on his term as Chairman, spoke on his ability to put a professional face on the Board and his great quality of making everyone feel welcome. Selectman Sullivan informed Selectman Scibelli he would be missed as a member of the Board, appreciated all his comments and believes he had the best interest of the Town always and commented on his passion for the items he believed in. 
Selectman Walker thanked Selectman Scibelli on his commitment to the Board for the last three years and spoke about his passion and the knowledge that he has brought to the entire Board. Selectman Walker thanked Selectman Scibelli for his service as a Town meeting member and his service to various Boards and Committees. 
Selectman Scibelli thanked all of the members of the Board of Selectman along with the Town Administrator, Andrew Maylor and Maureen Shultz, Administrative Assistant. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to adjourn meeting at 9:30PM seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

